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Several years ago, a good friend of mine was going through a difficult and contentious divorce. When 
this happens, not much can be said.  Platitudes like “it’s going to be okay” or “God has a plan” do not 
help in situations like this.  Instead, I spent a lot of time checking in daily with my friend by text, or 
phone, or email, and would often send poetry—in particular a poem written by David Whyte which was 
often the cornerstone of my women’s spiritual group Soulful Embodiment.  The lines read: 
 

Sometimes with 
  the bones of the black 
      sticks left when the fire 
          has gone out 
 
Someone has written  
  something new   
     in the ashes  
        of your life. 

 
       David Whyte from “The Journey” 
 
That poem and our continued discussion about how this was simply a chapter in my friend’s life, and the 
end of the story had not yet been written was the best I could offer. 
 
For thirteen years, I have had the privilege of serving here with you at Epiphany Lutheran Church.  I 
have given my best, my all, often without counting the cost. Although it is difficult for me to leave, and 
I know difficult for many of you, in my discernment I feel God’s Spirit moving in my life and in the life 
of this congregation. 
 
It’s time for the Holy Spirit to write a new chapter in the life of Epiphany, and I know that the Holy 
Spirit is working.  It is time for a fresh start for me and for Epiphany, and I will hold all of you in my 
heart and in my prayers. It has been my joy to witness your lives as you have grown in Christ, and I 
know that the best days for Epiphany are ahead.  God will be writing a new chapter on the pages of your 
life together. 
 
As for my friend, a new relationship has been written on the pages of his life, a partnership that will be 
long-lasting and a blessing to many people.  As my dear colleague Father Bob always said, “Love 
always wins.”  God’s love is at work here…. 
 
Blessings and peace be to all of you, from God our Father, and from the Lord Jesus, the crucified and 
risen one! 



Philosophy, Preparation, 
and Planning at EECC 

 

“The focus on preschool 
education by politicians and 
educational researchers over the 
past few years has yielded a lot of 

information about the value of preschool education 
programs.  Our church’s mission in sponsoring a 
preschool program builds on this research to provide 
quality, age-appropriate educational program as well as a 
five-star daycare facility.  Lisa Nichols, our Director, has 
shared her philosophy about our play-centered 
educational program for our preschoolers.  Please take 
time this month to look inside our preschool 
classrooms—and feel free to ask me questions about 
what you see. 
 

Since 1995, the Epiphany Early Childhood Center has 
maintained a curriculum which reflects the philosophy 
that young children learn best in a setting that 
encourages play and experiential learning. Our team of 
experienced and dedicated staff plan and prepare daily 
for our students to enrich their learning and support their 
curiosity on many levels throughout the day. Our 
children listen, ask, and answer questions to promote 
higher level thinking skills, problem solving, and 
creativity. When we interact with children and they 
interact with their peers to facilitate their play, we give 
them experiences for success that encourage the child to 
reach higher to meet even more demanding challenges 
and goals.  Teachers provide a variety of enriching and 
fun opportunities for outdoor exercise, healthy food 
choices, creative play, art, science, literature, music, and 
dance. We also help children as they learn from 
consequences and disappointments by reflecting with 
them in words and modeling ways to handle the feelings 
and emotions they are experiencing, instilling and 
supporting coping mechanisms that will serve them for 
the rest of their lives. Childhood is the foundation of all 
the skill sets that an individual needs to progress through 
the stages of personhood.  This early experience is 
necessary for children to become the well-adjusted, 
thoughtful, caring, and intelligent people whom God has 
given to prepare for His work. When you think of 
Epiphany Early Childhood Center, think of all the 
preparation, possibilities, and planning that happen here 
daily. Please pray for the staff and me as we faithfully 
exercise our duty to train, build, and grow the precious 
children that EECC families have provided.  
 

    In His service, 
    Lisa Nichols 

We are looking for a member of Epiphany’s 
congregation to serve on the EECC Committee for 
two years.  Please open your heart to let the Spirit 
speak to you to serve Epiphany and be a part of 
EECC’s mission.  If interested, please contact 
Jackie Pierson, Chair, EECC Committee at 
jackiep@triad.rr.com or call her at  945-9637. 

Bingo helpers are needed to 
go to Trinity Glen the first 
Thursday evening of the 
month at 7:00pm.  The 
residents very much enjoy 
the Bingo Night, but help is needed to assist those 
who require a little help.  If you would be 
interested in helping, call Nancy Grush. 
  
Also, the Toy Builders can always use help 
building and painting wooden toys.  Call Jim 
Glaunert if you would like to help once a week or 
just whenever you can. 

January book:  THE 
SILVER STAR by Walls.  
January 21st! 
  

All are welcome! 



At the December Congregation Council meeting it was 
with great sadness and deepest regret the Council received 
Pastor Laura Wind’s resignation effective January 8, 2016. 
We will miss Pastor Laura after 13 years of leadership in 
ministry and music at Epiphany. With love, and in 
appreciation for her service, the Council is providing a 
severance package to Pastor Laura to cover salary and 
benefits. We wish her well in her new ventures in ministry. 
 
Elections were part of our December meeting. The 
president of the Council for 2016 is Cory Phillips; vice 
president is Karl Florian; secretary is Jim Pierson; and 
treasurer is Marc Shideler. Our leadership team is strong 
and able to move Epiphany forward through this time of 
transition. 
 
A meeting of the Council is scheduled with Pastor Phil 
Tonnesen, from the Synod, for Monday, January 11, 2016, 
to explore ministry options moving forward. This will be a 
time to look towards the future to consider where we are in 
the call process, and what else may be needed at Epiphany.  

2016 Budget for Epiphany and EECC 
 

The finance team and council have been 
developing the 2016 budgets.  They have 
identified needs totaling almost $600,000 for the 
church next year, $100,000 of which can be met 
through various sources, such as visitor 
contributions, loose plate offerings, assessments 
from EECC, rental and interest income.  That 
leaves about $500,000 which will be sought from 
member contributions.  We are praying for nearly 
$415,000 in pledges and $85,000 from non-
pledged giving.  You may find elsewhere in this 
edition of the Star an update on pledges received 
so far. 
 
The EECC budget for 2016 reflects a little less 
than $420,000 in expenses, with an equal amount 
of income from caregiving and other fees. 
 
Both budgets will be finalized and presented to 
the congregation for approval at the annual 
meeting later in January.  If you have not already 
made a financial commitment for 2016, it is not 
too late.  Please call Mickey in the church office.  

Member Contributions Budgeted for 
2016 = $500,000 

  
$379,682 in pledges as of 12/29/15 

The North Carolina Synod is sponsoring a Bold Like 
Jesus conference at Chr ist Lutheran, Char lotte, Jan. 
21-23.  Nationally recognized presenters will be Dr. 
Kathryn Love, Becca Stevens, Shane Claiborne and 
Rachel Kurtz in concert. The Stewardship Ministry Team 
will pay the registration fee for 8 participants.  Hotel and 
travel scholarships are also available from the 
synod.  Deadline is January 7. If you are interested, 
please see or call Kay Conrad today. 



GIFT OF THE MONTH ITEMS FOR JANUARY 
  

EECC - Cheer ios, Napkins, 3 & 5 oz. cups, 100%  Fruit Juice, 
Baby Wipes    
 

CRISIS CONTROL MINISTRY - Saltine crackers; toilet tissue 
 

SAMARITAN MINISTRIES - Canned fruit, sugar, deodorant, 
high efficiency laundry detergent packs/pods, ground bee (50 lbs.) 
 

RONALD McDONALD HOUSE - Single serve meals, snacks, 
fresh fruit, and breakfast items; milk, creamer; sugar; paper towels; 
disposable hot and cold cups; Preemie clothes and diapers. 
 

TRINITY GLEN - Deodorant 
 

IBRAHAM FOOD PANTRY - Shampoo, laundry soap, dish soap 
(all available at Dollar Tree) 

 

 

General Operating Fund – November 2015 
 

Income  $43,279 
Expense  $35,521 
Net for Month  $ 7,758 
Net for Year  $45,258 

We received notes of thanks from: 
 

Crisis Control Ministry 
Habitat for Humanity of Forsyth County 

Lutheran Services Carolinas 
Samaritan Ministries 

The Bingo helpers received a Christmas card from 
the staff at Trinity Glen. 

General Operating Fund – October 2015 
 

Income    $35,448 
Expense   $44,507 
Net for Month   $(9,059) 
Net for Year   $37,500 

Tuesday Music Nights will resume on January 12th.  
This year we will be meeting the second and fourth 
Tuesdays, 6:30-8:00 pm.  Join us! 

Our sincere thanks to our Epiphany family for all 
the many cards and prayers during our son 
Kevin's illness and his passing.  Everyone has 
been so thoughtful, and your concerns during our 
grief has given us love and support. We know 
God has blessed us in many ways and Kevin is at 
peace with our Lord and Savior. 
 

   The Oldland Family 

 

Joyce Kohfeldt would like to thank the youth for 
their Service Saturdays at the Ibraham Food Bank. 

Food Pantry Distribution Schedule 
Ibraham Elementary School 

 
Saturdays – 9:30-12:00 
Thursdays – 4:00-5:30 

 
January – (Sat.) 9, 23, 30 
            (Thurs.) 14 
 
February – (Sat.) 6, 20, 27 
            (Thurs.) 11 
 
March – (Sat.) 5, 12, 19 
            (Thurs.) 23 
 
April – (Sat.) 16, 23, 30 
            (Thurs.) 7 
 
May – (Sat.) 7, 14, 21 
            (Thurs.) 26 

 

Volunteers welcome! 

 

Dear Epiphany Members,  
 

On behalf of my entire family, Inez and I want to 
thank our Epiphany family for all the thoughts, 
concerns, prayers and cards during the recent 
illness and death of my father, Marvelee 
Eckard.  We certainly felt the presence of God 
and love of our friends at Epiphany.     
 

  Rodger, Inez, and the family of 
  Marvelee Eckard 

 



Altar Guild Kathy Knecht and Kathleen Tucker 
  
Congregational Care Lillian Flichman and Carole Witte (meals)  
 Janet Blank and Michelle Toborg (cards) 
  
Head Usher Jim Cochrane and Jeanie Saphar 
 
  10:00        
  
Assisting  1/3 Jim Henricks  
Ministers 1/10 Arnold Herbison 
 1/17 Deni Thrasher 
 1/24 Susan Vestal 
 1/31 Susan Bowers 
 
Acolytes 1/3 Catherine Wind 
 1/10 Emily Nicholson 
 1/17 Rachel Nicholson 
 1/24 Luke Sherman 
 1/31 Emily Toborg 
  
Lector 1/3 Mike Spain 
 1/10 Susan Vestal 
 1/17 Jeff Voletto 
 1/24 Robert Walters 
 1/31 Marty Wylie 
  
Communion  1/3 Jeff Stafford and Deni Thrasher 
Assistants 1/10 Michelle Toborg / Susan Vestal / Robert Walters 
 1/17 Al Baker and Zach Baker 
 1/24 Sue Bowers and Phyllis Cochrane 
 1/31 Tracy Doss and Bill Flichman 
 
Greeters 1/3 Dan & Lee Ann Meckley 
 1/10 June Moore and Kay Conrad 
 1/17 Michael & Jeanne Rothkopf 
 1/24 Laura Canrobert and Carl Schlager 
 1/31 Marc & Ann Shideler 
  
Flowers 1/3 Open 
 1/10 Norm & Kathy Knecht 
 1/17 Open 
 1/24 Joyce Kohfeldt 
 1/31 Open 
 
Sanctuary Light 1/3 Open 
 1/10 Open 
 1/17 Open 
 1/24 Open 
 1/31 Open 

January Servers 



January Birthdays  
 

Michael Lindler 1/2 
Linda Konkler 1/4 
Sue Muhler 1/4 
Dave Pillsbury 1/5 
Ann Cannon 1/6 
Lizzie Blank 1/8 
An Bunjang 1/9 
Lucy Lippard 1/9 
Amanda Reich 1/9 
Marie DuBois 1/10 
Morgan Tacik 1/10 
Laura Wind 1/11 
Mike Spain 1/12 
Ryan McCormick 1/13 
Heidi McCormick 1/18 
Verdell Thomas 1/18 
David Thrasher 1/18 
Joe Cannon 1/21 
Connor Forrest 1/21 
Matt Imboden 1/23 
Santiago Saldaña 1/23 
Chris Schultz 1/23 
Gloria Muday 1/25 
Lydia Rothkopf 1/26 
Lee Ann Meckley 1/27 
Debra Sloop 1/27 
Calvin Sherman 1/28 
Martee Umberger 1/29 
Randy Pressley 1/31 

January Baptisms  
 

Marjorie Cassady 1/1 
Michael Fink 1/1 
Bob Martin 1/1 
Darlene Martin 1/1 
Clinton Moyer 1/1 
Leann Pace 1/1 
Marilyn Mullane 1/1 
Connie Queen 1/1 
Jeanne Sturiale 1/1 
Paul Sherman 1/1 
Connor McCormick 1/2 
Dan King 1/3 
Rick Thrasher 1/3 
Grady Watson 1/9 
June Moore 1/10 
Jared Hunter 1/13 
Alex Saphar 1/14 
Cailee Wilcut 1/18 
Cole Lippard 1/24 
Emily Nicholson 1/24 
Gwen Saunders 1/24 
Lauren Robins 1/25 
Santiago Saldaña 1/27 
Henry Sloop 1/27 
Charlene Wellborn 1/27 
Kathy Baker 1/29 
Lindsey Finley 1/29 
Ann Cannon 1/31 

 

Leaders of church & state, especially 
 

Bishop Elizabeth Eaton President Obama 
Bishop Timothy Smith Governor McCrory 
Pastor Laura Wind Mayor Joines 
 

Our sister congregation and our missionary in Mexico 
 

The people of  Mupini Parish, Namibia and Pastor David Brondos 
 

Active duty military personnel 
 

An Bunjang Randal Middleton  
Jay Collette Annie Schultz 
Tim Hawkins David Schultz 
 

Family & friends of the congregation in need 
 

Alfred Alson 
Carolyn Ballard 
Beverly Bartolomei 
Louis Bryant 
Samantha Bunce 
Reese Burdette 
Bridget McMinn Chin 
Sheri Collette 
George Conrad  
David Deadmon 
Jeff Dimmock 
Jerry Funk 
Destani Garrett 
Carolyn Gilden 
Eric Grush 
Derrick Gilmore 
Tom Goco 
 

Members in need 
 

Jim Cochrane 
Nancy Grush 
Marge Leister 
Jim Lippard 
 
 

Our Christian love and sympathy to the family and friends of 
 

RL Whitfield 
Cora Mae Peeler 

Joe Friday 
Bill Hood 

Shelly Converse 
Frances Lanier 

David Dana 

Sandy Hartman 
Corrie Haynes 
David Henry 
Kimberly Herring  
Judy Hester 
William Hudson 
Annie Landis 
Beth Layhe 
Joyce Lily 
Dit Loyd 
George Lippard 
Andy McMurray 
Janette Mickey 
Crystal Middleton-Spiak  
Randy Miller 
Bill Mock 

Allison Lippard Morris 
Yvette Myers 
Jocelyn Palmer 
Robert Peak 
Janie Phillips 
Alice Pierson 
Lemien Pierson 
Carolyn Plater 
Nancy Richbourg 
Jane Ritchie 
Alice Seppell 
Ella Shore 
Lydia Sparrow 
Lisa Wheeler 
Nicole Williams 
Jim Wollweber 

Barbara Coley, Forest Heights  
   Senior Living Community 
Mary Helen Fisher, Trinity Elms 
William Garris, Forsyth Court 
Helen Preston, Homestead Hills 
Martee Umberger,  
   Trinity Elms Health & Rehab 

Cole Lippard 
Bob Walker 

Jane Lyerly 
Jean Mock 
Susan Pester 
Bill Phipps 

Max Saldaña 
Rick Thrasher 
Harold Williams 
Wiley Yarborough 

Madison Blair: 
Address 

 

Rodger Eckard: 
Delete Home Phone 

 

Inez Eckard: 
Delete Home Phone 

 

Bruce Lande: 
New Address 

Matt Meckley: 
New Address 

 

Leigh Phipps: 
New Address 

 

Connie Siris: 
New Address & Phone 

 

Rachel Thrasher: 
New Address 

 
Peter & Sarah Vandenberg: 

New Address 
 

Charlie Wiley: 
New Address 

Please call the church office for information. 



Jared & Corey Wilcut  1/1 
Jim & Jackie Pierson  1/4 
Lew & Jeanie Saphar  1/14 

 
We wish you many more years of happiness! 

Jackie and Jim Pierson are celebrating the 
birth of their third granddaughter, Cassidy 
Margaret, on November 12.  Cassidy has two 
older sisters, Julianna Rae, 5, and Makayla 
Brooklyn, 2.  Cassidy’s parents are Joanna 
Pierson Brubaker and Michael Brubaker and 
they live in Canfield, Ohio. 
 
Congratulations to Janice Barnett on the birth 
of her first great-grandchild, Jeanne Louise 
Pontow on December 29th. 

Charlie Wiley graduated from Appalachian State 
University on December 12th with a Bachelor of 
Science in Business Administration and majoring in 
Computer Information Systems. 
 

Great job, Charlie! 

A leaf from the EECC Thanksgiving tree  
from a grateful parent. 

Bert & Dot Joines hold the original Epiphany 
charter after re-signing it. The Congregation 

Council voted unanimously  
and in Christian love on this action. 
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The Evangelical Lutheran Church of the Epiphany 
Silas Creek Parkway and Pennington Lane 
5220 Silas Creek Parkway 
Winston-Salem, NC  27106  (336) 765-6211 

 

Ministers, All the People of Epiphany 

Pastor, Laura Wind 

E-mail: lwind@epiphanyws.org 

Director of Music, Patryck Nuss 

E-mail: music@epiphanyws.org 

Early Childhood Center Director, Lisa Nichols 

E-mail:  lisanichols@epiphanyws.org, 768-2140 

Office Manager & Financial Secretary, Mickey Miller 

E-mail: epiphanystaff@epiphanyws.org 

Sexton, Jim Cochrane 

Monthly STAR Newsle#er Editor,  

E-mail: epiphanystaff@epiphanyws.org 

Epiphany - Phone: 765-6211 Fax: 765-1754 

Epiphany E-mail: epiphanystaff@epiphanyws.org 

Web Site: www.epiphanyws.org 

2016 Congregation Council 

Cory Phillips, President 

Karl Florian, Vice President 

Marc Shideler, Treasurer 

Jim Pierson, Secretary 

Julianne Golden 

Dave Hinshaw 

Bruce Lande 

David Matthews 

Leann Pace 

Gretchen Pfitzner 

Santiago Saldaña 

Charlene Wellborn 

UPCOMING WELCA DATES: 
 
 

January 12th  Mary-Martha Circle 
  10:00am at the Church 
 

January 12th  Dorothy Circle  
  6:30pm at Kelly  
  Lichtenhan’s 
 

January 14th  Nora Deal Circle  
  11:30am at the Church 
 

January 23rd Epiphany WELCA  
  Executive Board Meeting 
  10:30am 
 

January 30th NC WELCA Committee 
  Day II (Change from  
  original date) 
 

February 13th  NC WELCA One-Day  
  Retreat “Stitches in 
  Scripture” (Registration  
  deadline February 5th) 
 

February 28th Bold Women’s Sunday  

There are several events already scheduled for 2016 providing 
activities for our NC Women of the ELCA synodical organization. 
Mark your calendars, and start making plans to attend! 
 

NC WELCA One-Day Retreat 
“Stitches In Scripture” 

February 13th – 9:00am–2:00pm 
(Snow Date: February 20th) 

at Lutheran Church of Our Father, Greensboro, NC 
(Cost: $7.00/Registration Deadline: February 5th) 

 
NC WELCA Spring Retreat 

“Prayers Of Jesus” 
 March 11-13 at the Kure Beach Retreat Center   

(Brochure from NC WELCA coming soon.) 
 

NC WELCA Salem Conference Spring Gathering 
Date: TBA 

Augsburg Lutheran Church, Winston-Salem, NC 
 

NC WELCA SWO 29th Annual Gathering 
June 24-26 

Lenior-Rhyne University, Hickory, NC 
 
For more info on these events, check the WELCA bulletin board in 
the Fellowship Hall, or find on the website. (www.ncwelca.org) 
 
Sisters in Christ, 
Carolyn Wiley, President, Epiphany Expression, WELCA 


